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The following is considered as addendum No. 1 to the RFP-2015-90, which shall be deemed to 
form, be read as part of the tender. Some prospective Bidders have required in writing clarifications 
of the Solicitation Documents. Follow are UNDP responses to the said queries that have been 
received: 
 
QUESTION No. 1:  The RFP requests that we provide the staff time allocation and the 

implementation timelines for delivering the services.  I would be grateful if 
you could provide us with an indicative list of projects and their respective 
expenditure for the first year of the LTA in order to help us estimate the 
required inputs and timeline of delivery. 

REPLY No.  1:  The Request for Proposal (RFP) does not require at this stage the staff time 
allocation and the implementation timelines as the RFP did not provide 
information on the projects to be audited. 
 
 The resulted Long Term Agreements (LTAs) shall serve the projects of 
UNDP and other UN Agencies as required per agency; those projects are not 
defined at this stage. Once UNDP establishes LTAs with the qualified audit 
firms, the UNDP will send to the LTA holders the information on the 
projects to be audited for assessment of level of efforts. Please refer to the 
provision, Award of Long Term Agreements and Resulting Contract, under 
the Terms of Reference for further information. 

  
QUESTION No.  2:  What are the years under the audit and the expected number of 

assignments per year? 
REPLY No.  2:  The LTA holders may be approached by UNDP for audit of its projects or 

projects of other UN Agencies or by other UN Agencies directly without the 
involvement of UNDP. 
 




